
March 25, 2020 (revised Apr. 2) 
 
To: present and new students in Department of Socio-cultural Environmental Studies 
 
Subject: Our response to COVID-19 and requests to you 
 
Dear students, 
 
In response to the spread of COVID-19, we are preparing to finalize our arrangement for 
the lectures and events in upcoming S1 term.  You can find the response policy to COVID-
19 as the whole University of Tokyo below, which include introduction of online lectures. 
https://www.u-tokyo.ac.jp/en/general/COVID-19.html 
 
You can find detailed instruction for students on preparation for online lectures.  
https://utelecon.github.io/oc/  (and choose language “English”) 
Both pages are frequently updated, and thus please be advised to visit them from time to 
time.   
 
Our department also is planning to give you information via our homepage and e-mail.  In 
this notice, I would like to ask you followings.   
 
[To present students] 
- Please activate your ECCS Cloud Mail (xxx@g.ecc.u-tokyo.ac.jp).  You can find the 

protocol below.  
  https://www.ecc.u-tokyo.ac.jp/en/ 

This account is needed for you to join online lectures.   
-Please read the instruction page for online lecture in advance and get ready for online 

lectures. 
  https://utelecon.github.io/oc/  (and choose language “English”) 
-You now have ECCS Cloud Mail (xxx@g.ecc.u-tokyo.ac.jp) and FAPPS account 

(xxx@edu.k.u-tokyo.ac.jp). Note that we send you announcements to FAPPS account, 
not to ECCS Cloud Mail account. If you cannot receive e-mails sent to your FAPPS 
account, please immediately fix it.  

 
 
  



[To new students from April] 
-As has been informed, we will have guidance for new students from 13:00 on April 

3rd.  We will announce you the meeting point for the guidance via our homepage 
(http://sbk.k.u-tokyo.ac.jp), and also on the 6th floor of Environmental Studies Building. 

-If you have fever or feeling sick, please contact your supervisor and refrain from joining the 
guidance.  

-Please keep close contact with your supervisor, and please check the department 
homepage for update every day. 

-Please read the instruction page for online lecture in advance and get ready for online 
lectures. 

  https://utelecon.github.io/oc/  (and choose language “English”) 
 
 
Once again, if you have fever or feeling sick, please refrain from coming to school, and stay 
at home. Even when you are healthy, when you come to school, please pay due care such 
as wearing a mask and keeping a distance (at least 1m) with other people.   
 
Thank you very much for your kind understanding and collaboration to prevent spread of 
COVID-19.   
 
For any inquiry, please feel free to contact us by e-mail at sbk2020(at)sbk.k.u-tokyo.ac.jp 
where replace “(at)” with “@”.   
 
Jun Sasaki,  
Head,Department of Socio-cultural Enviornmental Studies 
 


